CAARC MEETING Minutes – April 20, 2016

Location:  Red Deer County Protective Services Building No 6

Attendance: 12

Convened at 7:30 pm 

1. Introductions – Stephen VA6SGL opened meeting, 

2. Approval  of Agenda, as amended

- motioned by John, VA6SJA, seconded Bob VE6BLD 

3. Approval of minutes 

· motioned by Rick VE6RAK, seconded Marvin VE6CJY

4. Treasurers Report- Karen, VE6LDY was not available

5.  Repeaters – There was a revision to March minutes concerning CAARC VHF equipment in Edmonton.  It will continue to support the YXR system.  Curtis is working on Buck Mountain and Big Valley continues to have audio problems.

6.   Webmaster – Bob VE6BLD said things are humming away and he will send an email to Industry Canada.

7.   Publicity – Garry VE6CIA has sent a notice to TCA about the CAARC Picnic, June 17, 18 & 19, 2016.  Also the picnic info has been posted on Facebook and on Twitter.  Garry talked about the CANWARN course being offered at the picnic and said we need 6 more hams to register for the course. There will be a new radio draw for taking the course.

7A – ARES – There will be a mock disaster exercise with the County of Red Deer /Town of Delburne on Sat, May 7, 2016 from 8:30 to 4:30.  We need several hams to man radios at the community hall.  The exercise will involve RMCP, Fire Rescue, County of Red Deer and Delburne town officials. A great opportunity to be get hands on experience.

8.    RAC News – Garry VE6CIA said there hadn’t been a recent meeting and he was still waiting for the Alberta director election results.

9.  Education –Garry VE6CIA said there were 21 new hams from the  March class

10.    Ham Picnic 2016 –  Radio World confirmed for Saturday, some discussion about the club door prize.  Garry VE6CIA will talk to Radio World about club door prize and the radio for CANWARN.  Some discussion followed around picnic duties.  It was confirmed the CAARC will have a pig to roast.  Please go to the website for donation forms when getting door prizes.

11.    Old Business - Jack VA6IX to confirm a field day with the Three Hills Amateur Radio Club.  Dates discussed were June 25& 26 or Canada Day.  
The club still required a ham to be the coordinator for the MS Bike Tour on Aug 27 & 28, 2016.  It will be at the Penhold Multiplex again.         

No hams attended to County of Red Deer Volunteer Appreciation event.  We are in need of a new EC for our club.  Candidate will preferably take the Certified Emergency Coordinator course.  ICS100 is also helpful.

12. New Business – CARA recently had a flea market which was well attended.


13.  Meeting adjourned

14.  Next meeting – May 19, 2016

